
EASTERN SHAWNEE TRIBE 
OF OKLAHOMA 
12755 S. 705 Road, Wyandotte, OK 74370 

Bluejacket Building (918) 238-5151, Fax: 888-971-3905 
 

 
June 10, 2021 
 
Dear Eastern Shawnee Tribe of Oklahoma Tribal Members, 
 
The Eastern Shawnee Tribe of Oklahoma recently received federal funding under the American Rescue 
Plan.  As we budget these funds, it is important to know the needs of Tribal Members and health 
challenges you may have faced during the COVID-19 health crisis.  We are interested in continuing to 
provide essential services to you, but first must know how you have been impacted by this emergency.  
The following questionnaire is intended for each Eastern Shawnee Tribal Member age 18 and over. 
 
Parents and/or legal guardians of dependents under the age of 18 will need to list each dependent to 
receive the direct assistance. All Eastern Shawnee Tribal Members affected by COVID-19 will be eligible 
to receive $2,500 per tribal member. If your dependent is under the age of 5 and not currently enrolled 
you have until September 11, 2021, to have them enrolled by the Business Committee. Submitting this 
questionnaire tells the tribe that you have been affected by COVID-19 for auditing purposes.  
 
All responses to this questionnaire will remain confidential. Please direct any questions you may have 
about this form to Audrey Dixon, In-House Counsel at 918-666-2435 x 1825 or by email at 
adixon@estoo.net. Please complete and return this questionnaire NO LATER than September 10, 2021. 
Thank you in advance for your participation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chief Glenna J. Wallace, Second Chief Jack Ross, Treasurer Justin Barrett, Secretary Debbie Littlefield, 
First Council Dee Gardner, Second Council Shawn Daugherty, Third Council Norma Kraus.  
 
 
Please mail the completed questionnaire to: 
Eastern Shawnee Tribe of Oklahoma 
Attn: Social Services - ARPA 
10100 S Bluejacket Rd Suite 1 Wyandotte, OK 74370Wyandotte, OK 74370 
 
Or scan and email the completed questionnaire to: 
arpa@estoo.net 
Subject Line: COVID-19 Questionnaire 
 
Or submit electronically via our website at WWW.ESTOO-NSN.GOV. 
 

SEE REVERSE SIDE TO COMPLETE 
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